
From: Lily Cogdill
To: Michele Neal <MicheleNeal@scsenate.gov>

Date: 5/11/2017 3:23:16 PM
Subject: FW: Frank Parker - Frame for Debbie

Hi Michele,
 
May I trouble you for help on getting a presentation copy of Senator Shealy’s request to adjourn in memory of Frank 
Parker? Thank you.
 
Lily
 

From: Catherine McNicoll 
 
Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 3:15 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: Frank Parker - Frame for Debbie
 
Good Afternoon Lily,
 
Today around 11:30am Senator Shealy asked that the Senate adjourn in Memory of Frank Parker on the next 
available day. Danny and the Lieutenant Governor would like the Journal entry framed for Debbie.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
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